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DOC22/231302 
Michael Cassel 
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment          
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 

Attn: Shiraz Ahmed 

21 March 2022 

Dear Mr Cassel, 

Lindfield Learning Village Phase 2 and 3 – SSD 8114: Condition of Consent E8 – School 
Transport Plan (STP) Annual Review.  

I refer to Lindfield Learning Village Phase 2 and 3 development approved on the 12 November 
2020. 

In accordance, with condition D24 of the Development Consent, the Lindfield Learning Village 
(LLV) Travel Plan Revision 2.1, prepared by ARUP, was issued to the Department, and
accepted by the Secretary January 2021 (Attachment 1).

The STP approved under condition D24 must be implemented by the Applicant for the life of 
the development and reviewed annually.  

Amy Gregg, from Mott Macdonald, was appointed as the LLV Travel Coordinator in 2021 and 
had the responsibility to implement, monitor the STP and collate data to support changes.  

Mott MacDonald completed an annual review of the STP in January 2022. In accordance, with 
condition E8 of the Development Consent, the following document have been submitted to the 
Planning Secretary for information: 

- 2021 LLV School Travel Plan Review dated 28/01/2022

The document has been issued to the Department of Education LLV Senior Management 
Team, including the school Principal. The review does not identify the requirement for 
amendments to the STP and instead suggests that the School Travel Coordinator should 
continue to monitor progress against the transport strategies in 2022.   

The document has been reviewed internally by myself and the Compliance Team. 

The Project therefore believes it has fulfilled its requirements under Condition of Consent E8. 

Yours sincerely, 

Jim Lewis 
Senior Project Director  
Schools Infrastructure NSW 

21/3/2022
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Attachment 1: Planning Secretary’s satisfaction letter of School Transport Plan  
Attachment 2: Mott Macdonald 2021 LLV School Travel Plan Review dated 28/01/2022 
 




